
 
   

  
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

WASHINGTON,  D .C .  20503  

May 9, 2023 
Statement from OMB Director Shalanda Young 

Budgetary Impact Analysis for Executive Order Entitled “Moving Beyond 
COVID-19 Vaccination Requirements for Federal Workers” 

This executive order would revoke Executive Order 14042 and Executive Order 14043, 
which, respectively, imposed specified COVID-19 safety protocols for Federal 
contractors and required COVID-19 vaccination for Federal employees. Implementing 
this executive order would have no impact on costs and revenues to the Federal 
Government. The benefits of this executive order include updating Government-wide 
policy to reflect the substantial improvements in public health and safety, and in the 
resiliency of the healthcare system, since Executive Orders 14042 and 14043 were issued 
in September 2021. Implementing this executive order would have no impact on 
mandatory and discretionary obligations and outlays, as well as on revenues to the 
Federal Government, in the 5-year fiscal period beginning in fiscal year 2023. The 
agencies anticipated to be impacted by this executive order include all applicable 
executive departments and agencies. 


